
 

S E P T E M B E R  &  O C T O B E R  2 0 2 5  
 

Membership Renewals & Joining Members 
There are new Membership Renewal / Joining Application Forms on the last page of this Newsletter.  

The Branch receives a small annual payment for your Membership. 
 

President’s Report 
 
Hi Members, 
 

It was nice to welcome 
new members at our last 
meeting Dianne & 
Terry.  
 
The lunch at the 
Mustard Tree OP shop 
was good with 19 
members attending.  
 
The show at the Karralyka was a good night too. 

 
Look forward to catching up with everyone at the next 
meeting the AGM with ‘Inhouse Terrific Trivia’ at the 
Lake Room, 2pm for a 2.30pm start.  
 
 
Happy reading.  
Trevor   
President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Branch Meetings 2025  
 

Monday – 8 September 

2.00pm for 2.30pm 
 

‘AGM & Inhouse Trivia’ 
 

Presenter:  Steve Nichols 

At  

Lilydale Lake Community Rm 
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

Monday – 13 October 

6.30pm 
 

‘Dinner Meeting’ 
 

At  

The Crown Hotel 

Main Street Lilydale 
 

 

(Speaker ideas please) 

 
If you have a  
suggestion for  
a ‘Guest Speaker’  
please contact  
the Secretary or  
place in the  
‘Suggestion Box’ 

 

The Journal of the National Seniors Australia Yarra Ranges Branch Inc 
Incorporation No. A0048800C  Branch No 100132 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION NOTICE: 
JP facilities are available at the Croydon & Lilydale Police 

Station on the following days and times – 

Croydon Tuesdays 10.00am to 1.00pm 

Lilydale Thursdays 10.00am to 1.00pm 

 

President Trevor welcomes 

Diane and Terry 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Welfare Officer   Please contact our WO if you know of 
anyone who is unwell, having an operation, in need of 

help or has passed away within the family.   
Vice President & Welfare Officer Steve on  0427 394 642 

****************************************************************************************************** 

Congratulations to! 

  8 Sept Brian    1 Oct Doris 
  9 Sept Fay   4 Oct Steve 
15 Sept Les    5 Oct Jeanette 
16 Sept Janice   8 Oct Gordon  
16 Sept Jean A 22 Oct Elaine 
25 Sept Terry 23 Oct Pauline C 
 27 Oct Pauline G 

We would like to celebrate your day! 

Don’t forget to email / phone your birthday & month to Lyn at yarrarangesnsa@gmail.com  

 

DIARY  DATES 
 

‘WELCOME’  to our BRANCH MEETING DATES  -  2nd Monday of the Month 

Meet at:   ‘Lilydale Lake Community Room’, Lilydale Lake Rd, off 435A Swansea Rd Lilydale  
 

M o n d a y  8  S e p t e m b e r   @  2 . 0 0 p m  f o r  2 . 3 0 p m   

‘AGM & Inhouse Trivia’ - Fun for all!! 

P r e s e n t e r :   S t e v e  N i c h o l s  

 

M o n d a y  1 3  O c t o b e r   @  6 . 3 0 p m  

‘Dinner Meeting’  

A t  T h e  C r o w n  H o t e l  M a i n  S t r e e t  L i l y d a l e  
 

Yarra Ranges NSA Branch Committee 

President  
Trevor -  9735 1104  

 

Vice President & Welfare Officer 
Steve -  0427 394 642 

 

Secretary  
Newsletter Editor 

Lyn –  0459 155 527  
Email:  yarrarangesnsa@gmail.com  

 

Treasurer 
Anne -  97265135 

Activities Coordinator 
Chris -  0419 528 446 

Email:  chrishill3@bigpond.com.au  
 

Guest Speaker Coordinator 
Vacant  

 
Web Administrator 

Patrick  
 0413 726 726 

 

Committee Member 
Elaine -  0427 394 642 
Kathy -  0438 257807 

mailto:yarrarangesnsa@gmail.com
mailto:yarrarangesnsa@gmail.com
mailto:chrishill3@bigpond.com.au


P l e a s e  e m a i l  y o u r  i d e a s  f o r  G u e s t  S p e a k e r s  o r  A c t i v i t i e s  t o  –  

y a r r a r a n g e s n s a @ g m a i l . c o m  o r  p o p  i n  t h e  ‘ S u g g e s t i o n  B o x ’  
 

******************************************************************* 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS  -  1ST Monday of Month 
@ Chris’ place    
 

Monday – 1 September 6 October       3 November 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

* NOTE FROM CHRIS * 
Everyone needs to please text or email Chris -  0419 528 446  

Email:  chrishill3@bigpond.com.au  
with any changes you want to make after they have put your name down for an ‘Outing & About’ / ‘Dining 

Out’ / ‘Morning Melodies’. 
 

Also, if you put their name down for an ‘Outing & About’ / ‘Dining Out’ / ‘Morning Melodies’ please make 
sure you put it in your diary, so you don’t overlook or forget what you have made a commitment that date. 
 

‘OUT & ABOUT’ – BLUE  

        ‘DINING OUT’ – PINK 

‘MORNING MELODIES’ - GOLD 
 
 

 
 

Please Contact Chris ‘Activities Coordinator’ to Book and to cancel in time 
Please Note:   All payments in an envelope with name, amount of payment and Activity name. 

This will be a great help.  Thank you, Chris 
 

‘Out & About’ – Blue   ‘Dine Outs’ – Pink  ‘Morning Melodies’ – Gold 
 

MORNING MELODIES @ The International Hotel Maroondah Highway Lilydale 

Please note:  Order lunch before show at 11.00am.  Lunch 12.00noon 
 

Wednesday 3 Sept @ 11.00am ‘Mr Variety’ – Alex Kyle 

Wednesday 10th Sept @ 12.30pm ‘Duckies Cafe’ Lunch 579 Warburton Highway Seville 

Wednesday 24th Sept @ 12.30pm  ‘Rowannas Restaurant’ 122 Bayswater Rd Croydon South 

Thursday 2 Oct @ 6.00 – 8.00pm ‘30th Annual Mayoral Art Exhibition’ supporting Bone Marrow at  

 Maroondah Federation Estate Gallery 32 Greenwood Ave Ringwood 

Wednesday 8 Oct @   ‘Bendigo Train Trip’ Train from Lilydale (Snrs Week Free Travel) 

Wednesday 8 Oct @ 11.00am ‘Country Music Spectacular’ – Rene Diaz 

Thursday 9 Oct @ 12.00pm  ‘Songs of Judy Garland’ 113 Swanston Street Melbourne 

      Train from Lilydale about 10.00am 

Wednesday 22 Oct @   ‘Royal Botanical Gardens Melbourne’ 100 Birdwood Ave Melb 

      Trolley Bus Tour of Gardens $12   Train from Lilydale 9.40am 

Thursday 30 Oct @ 12.30pm ‘Bayswater Hotel’ 780 Mountain Highway Bayswater 

Wednesday 5 Nov @ 11.00am ‘Song & Dance Man’ – Brendan Scott 

Friday 14 Nov @    ‘Trivia Night for Caladenia’  

Saturday 15 Nov @ 9.00 – 7.00pm ‘Lost Children Area Roster’ at Lilydale & Yarra Valley Ag Show 

Sunday 15 Nov @ 9.00am – 5.00pm ‘Lost Children Area Roster’ at Lilydale & Yarra Valley Ag Show 

Wednesday 3 Dec @ 11.00am ‘Christmas Show’ – The Baby Boomers 

Sunday 7 Dec @ 9.00am – 4.00pm ‘Lilydale & Melba Festival & Street Fair’ Main St Service Rd Lilydale 

mailto:yarrarangesnsa@gmail.com
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      Roster needed for Awareness Tent 9am – 2.30pm 

Sunday 7 Dec @ 5.30pm  ‘Christmas Dinner’ Sanctuary House 326 Badgers Creek Road  

 Badgers Creek 

 

‘SATURDAY WALKS’  -  Contact  Chris ‘Activities 

Coordinator’ for details 
Please Note – Walks start 9.30am during EST & at 9.00am during Daylight Saving.  
Over 30deg 8.30am   These 2 photos are from the same walks – do you know 
where?  Answers in next ‘Grapevine’   Photos 1 & 2 in ‘July & August’ Grapevine’ 
– Wandin to Seville Walk 

Sat 6 Sept   Lilydale Lake 

Sat 13 Sept   Dorset Reserve Croydon 

Sat 20 Sept   Mullum Mullum Burnt Bridge 

Sat 27 Sept   Barngeong Reserve Croydon North  

Sat 4 Oct   Lilydale to Mt Evelyn  

Sat 11 Oct   Wandin to Seville 

Sat 18 Oct   Norton Road Croydon 

Sat 25 Oct   Killara to Seville  

Sat 1 Nov   Mooroolbark Comm Centre 

Sat 8 Nov   Millgrove to Warburton for Lunch  

Sat 15 Nov   Lilydale Lake 
 

Note:   If there is an all day ‘Out & About’ organised, we won’t be walking  
 

OTHER   NEWSY   BITS! 

Contributions to our Newsletter 
 

Have you been travelling?   
Have you attended a good show?   
Have you read a good book?  
 
Is there something you have experienced, that you would like to share with the 
members of the Branch?   

A story?          One-liners?     Photos from outings? 
************************************************************************************************************************** 

WASTE & CONTAMINATION 
Our Guest Speaker Katherine the Waste Minimisation & 
Contamination Officer from Maroondah City Council was very 
interesting and helped us sort our waste plus tips to reduce 
and recycle. 
 

Katherine has emailed the Branch some helpful resources 

which some Members were wanting to know where to buy 

particular items. 

 

• Reusable Baking Mats (silicone mats) and reusable cupcake patties can be purchased at most shops 
that sell kitchenware including Spotlight, Kmart and Big W. 

• Soaps, compostable cling wrap, reusables, and other more environmentally friendly products can be 
purchased online at Biome - Eco Friendly, Natural, Vegan, Zero Waste Products Australia. They also 
have a shop at Burwood Brickworks Shopping Centre near Woolworths. 

• Reusable Incontinence Products. The products I had were from In Care Support. They have a 
showroom in Nunawading. (2-4 Burleigh Ct Nunawading Vic 3131. Open Monday-Friday 8:30am-
4:30pm).  You can call them on 1300 000 241, or visit their website - Reusable/Washable – Incare 
Supports 



• If you wanted to shop without the packaging there is a shop in Maroondah called The Full Pantry - 
Bulk Whole Foods Melbourne - Organic Food Store, Online Store & Cafe.  They are located at Shop 
2+3, 66-68 Maroondah Hwy, Croydon.  They also have a café attached to them. 

• Here is a list of Woolworth stores that are taking soft plastic recycling - Discover - Woolworths Online. 
But some include - Bayswater, Belgrave, Boronia, Box Hill, Blackburn, Canterbury Gardens, Chirnside 
Park, Clayton, Croydon, Eastland, Emerald, Ferntree Gully, Kilsyth, Knox, Lilydale, Monbulk, 
Mountain Gate, Scoresby, Seville, Stud Park, Vermont, and Yarra Junction. 

• We run lots of free workshops in Maroondah, including Beeswax Wrap Making, Cooking with 
Leftovers, Op Shop Walking Tours, Tours of Maroondah Bin Sites, and more!  Our events are listed 
on this webpage - Community Waste Education and Workshops | Maroondah City Council.  But you 
can also sign up to our ‘once a month’ email for the latest tips and events - Subscribe to the Waste & 
Sustainability newsletter. 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

An item ticked off my bucket list – Lake Eyre in flood. 
Lake Eyre has been somewhere I wanted to go and see when there were 
the big flows of water into it, like back in 1974 when the last big fill 
happened.  This one is going to be similar or maybe surpass it.  This 
means when the North and South parts actually join up which was evident 
when we flew over. 
 
I was lucky to achieve this on 23 July 2025.  I signed up for a 3-day tour – 
called the ‘Taste of the Outback’. 
 
It was a light plane leaving from Moorabbin Airport around 7.30am in the 
morning; flying off over Victoria up to Broken Hill (New South Wales) for a 
refuel stop; then a short stop at Innamincka in South Australia’s remote 
north east, for Lunch at the pub and a look around at the outback station 
that was a hospital but now the Information Centre. 
 
Boarded the plane flying over the 
changing countryside from dry to 
green from all the recent rains 
that flooded Innamincka and 
Birdsville – this has closed most 
roads in to and out of the area.  
The waters are slowly receding 
to allow some transport in.  We 
flew over the Coopers Creek 
area to view the Dig Tree where 
the explorers Burke and Wills 
set up camp.  The area was very wet at the moment not able to drive into 
to view up close. 
 
Next stop was Birdsville, population 
around 110 people.  The airstrip offers 
the best access to any hotel – directly 

across the road.  A short break, then we went on a 4WD tour of Birdsville.  
We saw their water system of an underground thermal bore.  It is so hot that 
is has to flow down channels to allow it to cool before use.  There was a 

viewing of the Birdsville 
Racecourse (all very green 
from the recent rains).  We were 
told that they will have to strip all 
the green growth of the track 
before the races can be held – 
racing track rules and 
regulations.  It is not a big town 
but the locals are really proud of 
what they have.   

Aerial view of Birdsville 

Famous entrance to the  

Birdsville Race Track 

Water in cooling channel 



 
Our tour guide took us out to Big Red, a 40-metre-high sand dune.  
This is the first of 1,140 parallel sand dunes marking the edge of 
the Simpson Desert.  We had drinks and nibbles to sit and watch 
the sunset.  Back to Birdsville Hotel for dinner and chat with my 
fellow travellers. 
 
Left Birdsville bright and early for our next leg of the tour – best day 
of the Lake Eyre.  We flew over Bell Bay the deepest part of the 
Lake Madigan Gulf, the sand islands and Warburton Inlet.  We flew 
low and slow over the vast spread of blue waters.  We were all able 
to get some great shots of the Lake.  Map above shows all the rivers 
and creeks that flow into Lake Ayre.  
 

Landed at Muloorina 
Station for morning tea 
and lunch, which was 
provided by the owners of 
the station. This station 
was established in 1882.  
The current owners Cindy, 
Trevor and family have 
operated the station since 
1938.  The station is only 
35 klms from the edge of Lake Eyre and this is where Donald 
Campbell and his ‘Bluebird’ were based for the aborted 1963 attempt 

and then successful 1964 breaking of the World Land Speed Record.  A  
 
Cindy showed us around the station.  Also close to the homes of the family to where their bore water is left 
to cool for them to use, as this is their only water supply.  Water tanks are not something useful out here due 
to lack of rain.  They take in contractors that work on pipelines and roads to the mine not far away from them.  
This, the cattle they have on their property, plus the odd tour company, keep them going. 

 
After lunch it was back into the sky to Leigh Creek to refuel then a short 
flight over the Flinders Ranges to Balcanoona airstrip to house the plane 
overnight.  We then took a 30-minute bus ride to Arkaroola Wilderness 
Sanctuary – the locals call it ‘The Ark’, to our rooms for the night.  We 
were able to have a relaxing drink and watch the yellow footed rock 
wallabies come down to a special area that they can feed. We took lots 
of pictures.  They move very quickly and are really pretty with their really 
long tails full of stripes. 
 
Dinner was a BBQ outdoors by the woodfires but the clouds were rolling 
in for the big weather forecasted and this meant we missed out on 
viewing the stars from the Ningana Imaging Observatory.  Oh well, that 
is life.  It was chilly but all had a good time.  Went to bed to find the next 
morning the weather system was moving in and the rain and wind had 

increased.  There was supposed to be a 4-hour tour in an open air 
4WD to Siller’s Lookout so that you could view the ruggedness and 
beauty of the Northern Flinders Ranges.   
 
It is home to over 160 species of birds and those yellow footed rock 
wallabies.  We all decided to cancel on this due to the weather 
conditions and we left earlier to fly home to Melbourne to get ahead 
of the weather system due to arrive later in the day in Melbourne.  We 
had heard that Adelaide had been bombed by 60mls of rain &amp; 
very strong winds and more to come.  The area we were at had only 
experienced light rain or shower or two so far this year, so the heavier 
rain was going to be welcomed for the area. 
 

Lake Eyre 

Muloorina Station Airstrip & Home 

Flying over Flinders Ranges 



On our way back to the airport strip, we were noticing how quickly the 
road was holding water with a lot of water splashing onto the bus as 
we drove through.  Our pilot had to prepare the plane for flight.  We 
all sat on the bus in the warmth, whilst he did his preflight check – was 
a little soaked when he took off to our next refuel stop. 
 
With the rain pelting the plane as we flew over the terrain below, our 
visibility was limited by cloud and rain.  We flew to Wentworth to refuel.  
These fuel stops allow you to go the toilet and stretch your legs.   
 
On one of the other fuel stops, one of the other passengers assisted 
our pilot in reading the figures as the pilot couldn’t see it from the 

ladder on his side and he noted 
that each wing took $800.00 
worth of fuel, explains the cost of flying with this company (totally worth 
though).  Bit wet getting in out at this last stop before home.  We met 
some locals at the airport and they said that our plane was one of the 
first to utilise their new guidance system for cloud and inclement 
weather since it was recently installed.  Normally it is clear skies as far 
as you can see. 
 
We settled back with our lunch packs and journeyed home to 
Moorabbin Airport.  We came in over the bay and it was interesting to 
see the Melbourne skyline from this side.  Callam, our pilot, did a 
fantastic job of getting us there and back.  Great memories for me to 
now have. 
 
Happy Traveller  Lyn J 
 
NOTE:  on the left is what the tour missed due to a rain storm that hit 
the area on their way back in the Flinders Ranges 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

Australia New Driving Rules for Seniors Over 60 

Starting August 2025 
Australia, it seems, has the most recent amendments over driving laws for persons who are over 
60, to be effective from August 2025. These give importance to road safety from older drivers and 
ensure the capacity of these drivers to stay on the road while being non-hazardous to society. It is 
vital for every person approaching or already over 60 to understand the changes. 
 
Stronger medical assessments and procedures for renewal of licences form the major features of 
the new laws. More frequent tests may be required measuring vision and reaction time for these 
drivers over 60 to ascertain their fitness to drive. In some states, new forms of in-person driving 
assessments may be introduced when renewing licences. Emphasis is given to ensuring that the 
elder driver is competent to drive safely. 
 
Effects on Senior Drivers 
Henceforth, Australian seniors really need to pay a lot of attention to the new laws. Having regular 
medical check-ups, maintaining a healthy eyesight and adequate mobility, and knowing the new 
licensing procedures will be very important. These are not meant to curtail independence; instead, 
they are meant to ensure safety for seniors and the rest of the road users. 
 
Licence Renewal and Medical Checks 
Drivers above 60 have to undergo the new series of medical examinations when renewing their 
licence. A specialist clearance may become necessary in view of one’s chronic health condition, 
reduced mobility, or sight. The renewal period may be further shortened, so the elderlies need to 
keep themselves aware of the expiry dates and documentation. 
 

Our group and airoplane  

at Moorabbin Airport 



Support and Resources for Senior Drivers 
Executive bodies and senior driver programs provide counselling to assist older drivers in adapting 
to the new rules. Educational materials are available, practice assessments can be taken, and 
advice is given on maintaining one’s fitness to drive. Those who stay aware and remain proactive 
will aid seniors in living independently-but safely. 
 
Conclusion 
The new driving regulations for older Australians from the age of 60, to be put into place starting 
August 2025, aim to balance safe driving with independent living. An understanding of the 
regulations, the appropriate medical tests, and the use of available resources will keep the older 
drivers confidently on-road, and aided toward safer highways for the nation. 
**************************************************************************************************************** 

Celebrating 30 Years of Maroondah’s Mayoral Art Exhibition 
Theme “Time” 

Celebrating its 30th anniversary in 2025 the exhibition is a 
fundraiser for the Bone Marrow Donor Croydon Branch as part of 
Fight Cancer and is supported by Maroondah City Council is 
proud to support the work of the Bone Marrow Donor Institute and 
Fight Cancer through the annual Mayoral Art Exhibition, which 

helps raise funds for the crucial work of the Bone Morrow Donor Institute while showcasing the 
wonderful talents of all participating artists. 
 

The exhibition will run from 22 September until 8 November 2025 at  
Maroondah Federation Estate Gallery 32 Greenwood Avenue Ringwood 

Open: - Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm, Saturday 12 Noon to 4pm, Closed Sunday 
 

A friend was in front of me coming out of church one day, 

and the preacher was standing at the door as he always 

is to shake hands. 

He grabbed my friend by the hand and pulled him aside. 

The Pastor said to him, "You need to join the Army of the Lord!" 

My friend replied, "I'm already in the Army of the Lord, Pastor." 

Pastor questioned, "How come I don't see you except at Christmas and 

Easter?"     

He whispered back, "I'm in the secret service." 
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

A man walks into a natural history museum and asks the clerk, 

“How old is that dinosaur skeleton hanging from the ceiling?” 

“Oh, that one is 72 million years and three months old.” she replied. 

“Wow, how can you know that so precisely?” he inquired. 

“Well, I joined here three months ago and back then it was 72 million years old.” 

************************************************************************************* 
Thomas Alva Edison returned home from school one day with a letter for his mother. 

 

The mother's eyes filled with tears as she read aloud the letter her son had brought: "Your son is a genius. 

This school is too small for him and we do not have adequate teachers to teach him.  Please teach him 

yourself." 

 

So, the mother devoted herself to Edison's education. 



Many years later, when Edison's mother died, he had become one of the 

greatest inventors of the century.  One day, while he was going through old 

family things, he found a piece of paper folded into picture frame on the 

desk. 

 

He took it and unfolded it.  On the paper was written: 

"Your son is mentally ill and we cannot allow him to return to school." 

 

Edison cried for hours, then wrote in his diary: "Thomas Alva Edison was a 

mentally ill child, but thanks to a heroic mother he became the genius of 

the century." 

 

What an impressive reaction the mother had, isn't it?  Instead of reading what 

the letter actually said, and having been able to make her son feel less, she 

gave it a complete turn and injected confidence and certainty into her son!  She made him believe he was a 

genius and he believed it so much that he grew up and died being one. 

 

It's amazing the power parents have over their children. 

 
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

 

Update your medicines list now – you’ll need it if you go to hospital 
A medicine list is a complete list of all your 
prescriptions, over the counter and complementary 
medicines. 
 
Now is the time to make sure you have that list up-to-
date and easy to find in case you unexpectedly have 
to go to hospital or visit a doctor or pharmacist who is 
not familiar with your health status. 

************************************************************************************************************************* 



Please ensure you have this app installed on your phone 
– it could save lives and maybe even your own. 

Emergencyplus is an app you can put 

on your mobile.  (It was recommended by a 

trainer who trained the staff at my school.)    

 

You can choose to load onto an Apple or 
Android system (2nd choice). 
 
When loaded the right-hand screen will 
appear. 
 

The OOO Emergency, SES & Police are live buttons that will automatically call that service when pressed. 
Also, you will note your ‘location coordinates’ appear so you can pass the information to the service 
concerned as to where your location is. 
 
************************************************************************************************************************************************************************ 

MORE STICKERS HAVE ARRIVED! 

‘Keep Cash’ Campaign 
We have obtained some more stickers from Head Office in 
Brisbane for distribution to local traders and retailers who wish 
to continue receiving CASH.  These are available now. 

NSA wants to help buck the ‘cashless society’ trend and keep 
cash circulating.   To do this, they need our help to encourage 
retailers that accept cash to display our new ‘We accept cash’ 

sticker. 

Let’s get our message out 
there.  All we need to do is encourage retailers in our local area 
to display the ‘We accept cash’ sticker for customers to see.    

You could even take a photo of the sticker being displayed and 
email it to us at policy@nationalseniors.com.au  Participating 
businesses are added to NSA website page and shared on our 
social media.  

 

**************************************************************************************************************************

**Some News Items from National Seniors 

that you may have missed 

 

Senate inquiry into Home Care Package delays 
 

You told us you want it fixed, and Canberra is listening. 

 

National Seniors Australia’s (NSA) ongoing campaign to cut wait times for Home Care Packages 

(HCP) through the delivery of more packages is resonating in Canberra.  

Giving voice to our members and supporters around the nation, we’re calling for the immediate 

release of additional packages, while the Federal Government restructures its multi-billion-dollar 

aged care system.  

 

Access to home care, along with provider transparency, were two issues that received strong 

support in a recent survey of NSA members and supporters. 

mailto:policy@nationalseniors.com.au
https://nationalseniors.com.au/advocacy/current/aged-care


Releasing additional packages will help to reduce wait times and stem the number of older people 

forced into hospital or residential aged care while they wait for care.  

 

The Senate crossbench has agreed to inquire into the home care delays after government rejected 

calls for the release of the additional packages.  

 

NSA has welcomed the Senate inquiry, with our CEO, Chris Grice, saying while the delay to the 

new Aged Care Act, from 1 July to 1 November, was understandable to ensure the sector was ready, 

it shouldn’t delay the release of new packages, which was set to begin on 1 July.  

 

“The new Act acknowledges older people want to stay in their own homes for longer so they can 

remain healthy, active, and socially connected. It also acknowledges older Australians increasingly 

want the freedom, support, and choice to remain in the home and community they love,” Mr Grice 

said.  

 

A key advocate for the Senate inquiry, Senator David Pocock, said older Australians are suffering.  

“Australians are dying waiting to receive Home Care Packages and we’re hearing report after report 

about bed block,” he said on X. “The [crossbench] asked the government to bring forward 20,000 

packages to help with the 87,000 backlog and the minister said no.”  

 

Elderly Australians are waiting up to 15 months for care they have already been deemed eligible for, 

and Mr Grice said helping older Australians age safely and independently in their homes is not 

possible without the urgent release of more HCPs.  

 

“We need to remember when we’re talking about packages, we’re talking about people. Vulnerable 

people in desperate need of support at home; support to stay out of aged care; support to leave 

hospital; support to relieve family members who have become carers; and it wouldn’t be a stretch 

to say support they need to survive.”  

 

Clearing the waiting list was a recommendation of the Aged Care Royal Commission, and one that 

NSA sees as a top priority for the Federal Government.  

 

“We support the Senate inquiry and look forward to making a submission on behalf of every older 

Australian waiting for care, their families, and carers.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

  

NSA – representing you in Canberra 
 

NSA CEO, Chris Grice, Chair, Ross Glossop, and Deputy Chair, Marcia Griffin, were in Canberra this 

week for the first sittings of the new parliamentary term.  

 

Over two days, NSA met with parliamentarians including Deputy Leader of the Opposition in the 

Senate, Shadow Minister for Health and Aged Care, and Shadow Minister for Disability and the NDIS, 

Senator Anne Ruston; Shadow Minister for Social Services, Senator Kerryanne Liddle; and 

Independent Member for Mayo, Rebekha Sharkie.  

 

In addition to putting forward NSA’s policy recommendation around Home Care, NSA also put forward 

policy recommendations to help ease cost-of-living pressures for older Australians and to help protect 

retirement income – key issues our NSA community has told us are important.  

 

NSA appreciates the time all parliamentarians gave NSA and looks forward to continuing our work with 

all sides of politics to defend, protect, and promote the interests of older Australians.  



YARRA RANGES BRANCH 100132 

National Seniors Australia Membership Application 

ABN 89 050 523 003 

Please complete and return the following form to begin reaping the benefits of your new National Seniors 
membership.  If you would prefer to talk to a consultant, please call 1300 76 50 50. 
Renewing members please provide your National Seniors membership number: _____________________________________ 

PERSONAL DETAILS   
Mr/ Mrs/ Miss / Ms/ Dr / Mx First name __________________________________________________________________________ 

Last name  

Address  

Suburb  State  Postcode  

phone  Mobile  

Email ______________________________________________________________________________ 

JOINT MEMBER DETAILS 
Mr/ Mrs/ Miss / Ms/ Dr / Mx First name _____________________________________________________________ 

Last name  

Phone  Mobile  

Email _____________________________________________________________________________ 

Are you a current branch member    Yes     No  Branch name ___________________________________ 

 I would like my nearest National Seniors Branch to contact me about attending branch events (meetings, social get-togethers & more) 

MEMBERSHIP AND PAYMENT DETAILS 
l / we would like to join for: (please tick) includes GST 

1 Year   Single $49.50  Joint $80  2 Year  Single $88   Joint $143  

3 Year   Single $120    Joint $180  5 Year  Single $220  Joint $325 

TOTAL PAYABLE: $  

 Cheque/money order enclosed (payable to National Seniors Australia) 

 Please charge my credit card   Visa   MasterCard 

Card number 

Cardholder's name  

Cardholder's signature __________________________________________________________________________ 

Credit card payments may also be made by phoning 1300 76 50 50      

Please return this coupon with payment to: 

National Seniors Australia, GPO Box 1450, Brisbane QId 4001.  
National Seniors will keep you informed about special offers, deals on member benefits and other 

products and services from National Seniors and its partners. You may opt out of receiving emails 

about these items at any time via the Unsubscribe link at the bottom of our emails, by visiting the 

National Seniors website nation@lseniors.com.au or by calling our Membership Team. 

By completing this application form, I/we agree to the customer terms set out on the National 

Seniors website nation@lseniors.com.au 

National Seniors Australia respects your privacy and is committed to protecting your personal 

information. You can view the full details of our privacy statement online at nationalseniors.com.au 

1300 76 50 50                  nationalseniors.com.au 



 


